Cobra Meeting 
Link via Zoom 
February 4th 2025
Time: 2pm – 3pm
Cobra is co-ordinated by Settle Community and Business Hub. If you wish to have anymore information about points raised here please contact Jo Rhodes on: hub@settlecommunityandbusinesshub.org.uk
Present: Jo Rhodes (Settle Community and Business Hub), Louise Try (The Place), John Frankland (NYC Libraries), Simon Wells (Settle Community and Business Hub), Karen McIntyre (Yorkshire Housing)
Updates:
Jo Rhodes & Simon Wells

· Most things are plodding on as usual.

· As you know I am doing a ‘Trading for good’ course at the moment. One thing coming out of it I would like some of you to get involved in if you are interested. Possibly using Mighty Networks and my experience over the last 15 years of work and my techy mind to create a place where we can talk to each other and maybe do zooms on specific things, where we can connect together and share information and also to start some live community networking events in Skiptona dn Settle, This is a work in progress and may evolve but having a platform for local charities and community businesses where we can share  info and skills  seems needed. Will come and have chats with you all about it.

· Jo and Simon are doing pop up living rooms at the repair cafes at Victoria Hall. Hopefully creating a space where people can come and talk and get information about what we do. We want to have more  people coming along to hub events and this seems a simple way of doing some outreach.

· Simon would like to get a drumming group up and running. This is great for community and a proven therapy for mental health. Having fun and being with others. No skills required. Open for all - inclusive space. Louise will shout out on FB.

· We have a couple of trips going on later in the year. We want to have more coming out of the hub for people and maybe more working together with The Place.

Louise Try

· We are busy at the place - feel like I say this every month!

· We are doing lots of one to one support with people which is good but takes up a lot of time!

· Citizens Advice is now down to once a month. We are in conversation with CAB about the possibility of another day but funding is tight for them and they are low on volunteers. Appts can be booked through The Place. We will triage as to whether we can find better support through CAB or elsewhere.

· Our Digital drop ins have been busy - 2 with Jack Monday and alternate Fridays and then Bentham the other Friday, half a day at the library and half a day at the lunch club. Wednesday mornings with our volunteer Sarah and Tuesday mornings with another volunteer Vicky. Jack can do home visits. Simon fed back he’d heard good things about the service. Jack is also available for home visits which are booked through Age UK.

· The Wellbeing cafe is still at The Place - we are looking out for where else it might work. This is run by The Place and Pioneer Projects who provide a key worker and an artist.

· A reminder - we have a table tennis table at The Place and we are happy for it and our space to be used. If anyone is interested please get in touch. Jo suggested maybe advertising this an opportunity for if we were open we could just open the room up. Jo and Simon possibly interested in combining efforts on this.

· We have a new volunteer for our allotment so her and Audrey are putting a plan together to overhaul this. Looking to ask Andys Man Club to support if they are interested. Will stay in touch about this. Jo suggested we could maybe use some filing cabinets as raised beds for the allotment. Karen is here to pass on some freebie furniture including filing cabinets.

· Cancer Support group is still running monthly, next one is 24th February. Better Days pain support group running monthly, next one is 5th February with a session run by rethinking pain.

John Frankland

· Things at the Library are going along nicely.

· Groups running are Knit and natter, Spinners group, Asthma and lung group starting back up in March. Lego club for kids and a quieter lego group for home schooled children. 

· We are getting regular visits from Settle Primary. We had Giggleswick school in yesterday and they had a good session in the library.

· We are looking at having a couple of volunteers coming in to support Digitally - will circulate this once we know more. We will try not to clash with anything else going on but good to have varied digital support available in Settle.

· Jo asked John for a flyer that has all the regular library groups on so that we can promote. Or please send round regular emails with information as nothing is being currently received.

· We have secured funding for a new mobile library - lots of chat amongst John and the group about what else the new bus might be able to do in terms of having other services on board. Settle is not remote enough to be covered by this at the moment, but places like Horton might fit the remit.

Karen McIntyre

· I cover all Craven from Ingleton to Bentham up to Hellifield and over to Glusburn the other way so it’s really good to find out about this network and hear about what's going on. I don’t have an office space or community space so it’s good to know where I can drop in. Have come today to find out what's going on in Settle and where we can have some input.

· There is some furniture available from the community room that was in Settle that is now closing and being cleared out. Really keen for this to go to people/organisations in Settle. Louise has a list and will distribute it to Jo, Simon and Jonathan. Jo has suggested filing cabinets could be used for raised beds if no other takers. Karen will be in Settle on 24th February so will coordinate on the day.

· Karen to be added to the monthly network meetings. Louise will forward a link for mailchimp signup.

· Karen will bring up some seeds from the seed swap to Jo. Lots of chats around the Hub and The Place allotments - people very welcome to get involved. Also some chat around the community garden at Victoria Hall.

· Jo and Louise encouraged Karen to use office space at the Hub and The Place if she is around in the area and make the most of catching up with what’s going on.

Next meeting Tuesday 4th March 2pm on zoom
